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2021 — 3rd and 4th Quarter Prayer Letter

Greetings in the name of our lovely Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ!

As we approach the 25th of December, I am reminded that this is truly one of the most wonderful times
of the year. What a wonderful privilege and opportunity to be a witness to those that are lost without the
Saviour that was born to die for their sins. Recently we have been preaching out of Luke 2 specifically
verse (17) “And when they had seen it, they made known abroad the saying which was told them
concerning this child.”

After the shepherds found the Christ Child, they departed with a very important purpose and that was to
tell a very important story... the greatest story ever told... the greatest story that NEVER gets old... the
story of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ!!! My Brothers and Sisters it is the same story that you and I
still have the privilege of telling today. What a wonderful time of the year!

I do want to praise God for His blessings in our lives and in our Church the past few months. We have
seen several trust Christ as their Saviour, several follow the Lord in believers baptism, and several to
join the Church.

One of these that received Christ as her personal Lord and Saviour was a young lady that came on a
Wednesday night after her family had been watching our live stream services for some time. Many may
wonder if a midweek service is worth the effort and some would be tempted to cancel the midweek
service altogether, but thank God for the faithfulness of God’s people to the house of God (though they
may be few in number) and thank God for the timeless truth that little truly is much if God is in it.

We have also had the privilege of helping in a Rock of Ages revival in the Montana Women’s Prison
located here in Billings. It was a great blessing to see multiple ladies trust the One and True Living
Saviour in the midst of so much false religion. But then my heart was broken to hear several of the
ladies that were already saved talk about how hard it was to get consistent, solid Bible preaching and
teaching of sound doctrine on a regular basis. This truly broke my heart to think of souls that are
hungering and thirsting for the truth of God’s Word and not being able to get it.

We often focus on the multitudes that have access to the truth and sound doctrine on a regular basis but
they choose to fill their lives with the pleasures and cares of this world. Well, while we cannot do much
about the choice these people make with the abundance of opportunity given to them, we can do
something about those that desire to know more! We inquired about have a regular monthly service and
the Chaplin was more than happy to oblige. We have been going now for several months and have
already seen some fruit that is added to your account! Praise God He is still on His throne and working

in our midst!!!

' Thank you for helping us do what God called us to do. Your faithfulness is a blessing, encouragement,

and a great source of inspiration! Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

With the Love
of Christ ~
Bro. John
McKinney &




